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Farming has been a prominent part of the

Cuyahoga Valley since the early 1800s.

In order to preserve and revitalize the

valley's rural scenery and farming heritage,

Cuyahoga Valley National Park (CVNP) has

developed a program called the Countryside

initiative. This program invites farmers to

live and farm in the park using sustainable

methods appropriate for a national park. The

success of the program is due to a three-part

partnership between the National Park Service

(NPS), the Countryside Conservancy, and

the farmers.

A LIved-in Landscape
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Cuyahoga Valley's landscapes have
evolved through the interplay of people
and nature, from the first hunter-gatherers
to modern farmers. Today the valley's
rural farm fields and associated buildings
are among the most historic and scenic
resources in the park. In 1974 Congress
created CVNP To preserve and protect
"the historic, scenic, natural, and
recreational" resources of the Cuyahoga
Valley, including this farming heritage.
The Countryside Initiative fulfills this
mandate while demonstrating land
use practices that promote a healthy
relationship between people and the land.

NPS owns the farms while the Countryside
Conservancy, a non-profit created in
1999, provides expertise in sustainable
agriculture to assist both park staff and
the farmers in the program.

The farmers are carefully selected through
a competitive request for proposal
process. The NPS grants long-term leases
of farmsteads and associated fields to

private citizens who demonstrate the

ability to practice sustainable farming.
As part of their park agreement, the
farmers are also expected to offer
recreational and educational opportunities
for park visitors.

Nine farms currently operate in the park.
The vision is for 15 to 20 farms, usmg^
approximately 1,350 acres, or about five
percent, of park lands. The farms pursue
small, diversified crop and livestock
operations that target local specialty and
niche markets. The first pilot farms were
established in 2002 and others have been

created since then. As a result, farms are
at various stages of development.

Farming in a National Park

The Countryside Initiative promotes
living, working farms that represent the
rural heritage of the Cuyahoga Valley,
while protecting cultural and natural
resources. Many farm buildings are
rehabilitated historic structures.

Modifications to the buildings and
associated grounds require careful review
to maintain the cultural integrity of the

property. Natural buffers between farm
fields and neighboring streams and
wetlands protect water resources.
Farmers pursue sustainable practices that
include diversified crop selection, crop
and livestock rotation, and minimal use
of pesticides.




